31 August 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian,

I am pleased to announce that Frazier High School is participating in Mount Aloysius College in the High School Program. This program allows high school students to earn college credits while taking approved courses in high school. Credits earned through this program may transfer to many colleges and universities. Please see the attached information from Mount Aloysius on pricing and registration. Deadline for enrollment is October 9, 2023.

If you have any questions, please contact the high school at 724.736.9507 ext 112.

Sincerely,

Jason E. Pappas Principal



COLLEGE IN HIGH SCHOOL INFORMATION

Frazier High School

2023 - 2024 ACADEMIC SCHOOL YEAR

STUDENTS:

READ THIS INFORMATION CAREFULLY AND SHARE IT WITH YOUR

PARENT/GUARDIAN

• The College in High School Program allows high school students to earn college credits while taking approved courses in high school. The following courses are approved for the College in High School program through Mount Aloysius College:

| Frazier High School Course Title | Mount Aloysius College Course Title | Mount Aloysius College Course Code | Mount Aloysius College Course Credits |
|-------------------------------------|----------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------|
| AP English | Introduction to Literature | ENGL 102 | 3.00 |
| AP Euro | World Civilzations since 1500 | HPGA 102 | 3.00 |
| AP U.S. History | American History to 1877 | HPGA 201 | 3.00 |
| AP Physics 1 and 2 | Physics I | PHYS 105 | 4.00 |
| AP U.S. Government and Politics | American Politics | HPGA 203 | 3.00 |

- Registration is open from September 1, 2023 and will close on October 9, 2023.
- You must be a sophomore, junior, or senior to register for a course(s) through Mount Aloysius College. To earn college credit, the student must register and pay for the course(s) by the deadline, earn at least a "C" average or better in the course(s) and attend school regularly.

The cost is \$67.00 per credit. There is no registration fee. Payment must be submitted at the time of registration along with your application online.

https://www.mtaloy.edu/dual-enrollment/

- Credits earned through our college in high school program have transferred to many colleges and universities. YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR DETERMINING IF THE COLLEGE OR UNIVERSITY IN WHICH YOU ARE INTERESTED IN ATTENDING ACCEPTS THE CREDITS. The best way to do this is to contact the admissions office of the school you are interested in attending. You may obtain a copy of the Mount Aloysius College syllabus from your guidance counselor to have the college or university you plan to attend review for transfer approval.
- Once the course is completed and grades have been submitted to the college by your instructor or guidance counselor, a transcript may be obtained through the National Student Clearinghouse at

<u>www.getmytranscript.com</u> and choose "hold for final grades" when the option arrives. Turnaround time for final transcripts takes approximately two to three weeks after completion of course.

• If you have questions about this information, visit the guidance office or have your parent contact the high school.